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The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @ 7:00 
Present: Chairmen Sigourney Supervisor Gold; Supervisor Horacek; Clerk Horacek; Treasurer Holmes 
  
A motion was made by Supervisor Gold to accept the minutes as read; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek.             
Motion Carried 
Department Reports 
               Treasurer Report:   

 Checking:  $376.59 
         1st Savings: $30,535.22  
         2nd Equipment Savings: $16,684.32 
         Fire Equipment Savings: $16,686.01 

            Tax Collection Saving: $100.11 
             Shop Fire Account: $42,531.98 
  Lee Holmes Donation $148,518.09 
 

 Motion by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the treasures report  
  Motion Carried 
 

Correspondence: Discussion made on an email from Mary Pokorny.  Her worry is that the road she lives on 
Badger Lane Private is not recognized by UPS or FedEx. She stated in her email that they pay taxes and do not 
receive plowing or garbage pick up. She asked what it would take to have their road recognized? And asked if 
it would be possible to have a sign put at the corner. The board agreed that because this is a private road and 
not a town road there isn’t anything that can be done.  Clerk Horacek stated that she did tell her that.  
 

Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $11,198.36. 
A motion was made by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the voucher list as submitted and 
pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

Highway: 

Terry:  Worked in the shop, put up new cabinet. Picked up cold patch, patched roads. Mowed 
roads. Will be putting gravel on Chicago now that the culvert was replaced. 

Wayne: Graded, cut trees, weeded around all signs in the township. Cut grass at town hall. 
Cold patch roads. Had to re-grade 5th Ave and Beaver because of 4 wheelers.  

Fire District: There was no meeting last month. Chairman Sigourney stated he saw the fire trucks in 
Hancock, and they had the Coloma Fire Department on them. He felt that was not right and they need 
to be changed back to the Hancock name. Supervisor Horacek agreed. Chairman Sigourney also asked 
if the fore chief must live in Hancock. Supervisor Gold stated that they do not, and they will be 
working on a new fire chief when the contract is up with Coloma.  
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Old Business: None 
 
New Business: Jeremie Pavelski presented papers to have parcels #6-274, 6-273, 6-272 changed from 
an A-1 to l-1. Motion was made by Supervisor Gold, 2nd by Supervisor Horacek.   Motion Carried   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Announcements: Next monthly meeting: August 9, 2021 
 
Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Gold, 2nd by Supervisor Horacek 

 

Terri L. Horacek 
Town of Colburn Clerk 
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